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 Upcoming Dates  Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 Week 3 
Wednesday 9 August 
Senior Kapa Haka 
Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 10 August 
Gymnastics 
Whakanui Tuatahi/Tuarua   
 
Tumanako Technology 
 
BOT Meeting @ 6pm 
Boardroom 
ALL Welcome 
 
Week 4 

 
 
Monday 14 August 
Liturgy/Assembly 
Led by Arohanui  
 
Junior Kapa Haka Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
St Anne’s Shield Practice 
Arohanui  Team 
 
Tuesday 15 August 
MPSSA Interschool 
Netball Tournament 
Year 5 & Year 6 Netball 
Teams 
Browns Road Netball Courts 
 
 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia 
Orana, Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Kona Mauri, 
Malo Ni, Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 
 
St Anne’s Feast Day - Honouring our Grandparents 
What a way to celebrate our feast day. Thank you to the grandparents                         
and families who spent the day with their mokopuna and us. We                       
enjoyed our Mass together and concert. We are already planning for                     
2018 to make it even more enjoyable for all.  
 
Cook Island Language Week  
Last week we celebrated with language, song, costume, art, dance and                     
food. It was wonderful seeing the staff all dressed up and enjoying the                         
week. I would like to say Meitaki Maata to all the staff and their                           
families who spent time making resources, cooking and baking. We                   
enjoyed a wonderful feast on Friday. 

COOK ISLAND LANGUAGE WEEK - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 
Faith Formation  
This year our staff are studying toward a Religious Education Diploma.                     
This involves 20 hours of lectures and 40 hours of reading and two                         
assignments. This is all completed out of teaching hours. I would like to                         
congratulate the staff for their commitment to their faith development.                   
It is very special being able to grow in our faith as a school community. 
 
School Signage 
Over the next few weeks you will begin to see the new signage around                           
the school. This will include the names on our learning hubs, admin                       
and signage at the front of the school. We believe this will now connect                           
the areas throughout the school. 
  
A thought to leave you with 
“​We find in her an amazing act of daring: she made 
her first foundation with only one professed Sister 
and a novice! Surely a tiny mustard seed!” 
Carmel Bourke 
 
God bless   
Glen Ryan 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSekw0ZHlNZkRzRm8


Whole School Mass 
9.30am 
Feast of the Assumption 
of Mary 
Combined with Holy Trinity 
Catholic School 
All Welcome 
 
Wednesday 16 August 
Senior Kapa Haka 
Practice 
Multipurpose Room 

 

Thursday 17 August 
Gymnastics 
Whakanui Team 
Church Hall  
 

Friday 18 August 
Other Languages Speeches 
Samoan, Tongan and 
Tagalog  
Multipurpose Room 
 
St Anne’s Shield Practice 
Tumanako  Team 

 

Week 5 
Monday 21 August 
Liturgy/Assembly 
Queenship of Mary - 
prepared by Tumanako 
Assembly - led by Tika 
Tuarua  
 
Junior Kapa Haka Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
St Anne’s Shield Practice 
Arohanui  Team 

 

 
Phone System 

We would like to apologise         
regarding the school phone       
system. Part of the system         
has malfunctioned and will       
need to be replaced. This has           
resulted in the answering       
service no longer working.       
We have arranged a new         
service, however there is a         
time delay.  

 
  Kia ora katou katoa 

Student Led Conference 
We will be holding our Student Led           
Conferences on ​Wednesday 30 August and         
Thursday 31 August. This will be a great               
opportunity for your child to discuss their           
learning, show you how they have         
improved, their new goals and how they are             
going towards meeting the national       
standards​.  
Student Led Conferences on 
Wednesday 30 August and 
Thursday 31 August.  

By using the online booking system, your appointment is confirmed                 
straight away. Please give it a go. Type in the information below and                       
follow the instructions: 
 
Enter the address -    ​www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 
Enter Code -  8det9 
 
You can also come into the admin or Hub and the staff will help you                           
place an appointment time. A paper appointment form will be available                   
soon.  
Get your name in and let’s support our wonderful learners. 

School Speeches 

 
Yesterday our Senior Speeches proved to be a very tough                 
competition with some fantastic speeches. Our judges Mrs Pancha                 
and Pa Mike spent a long time deliberately over the winners and                       
place getters. They spoke of the great quality of speeches delivered                   
by the participants and acknowledged that students had prepared               
their speeches superbly sharing a range of speech topics which made                   
us laugh, feel sad and empathise with the contestants.                 
Congratulations to Kaybrielle Ineleo - Yr 7&8 (Vegetables have               
feelings too!) and Tiare Ineleo Yr 5&6 (Why everyone should play                   
sports). They will both go onto represent the school at the Auckland                       
Primary Principals Association (APPA). 

SPEECH COMPETITION - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 

Mrs Joanne Milich-Misikini
Mr Matthew Norman

 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSa2RIZlVaX21DZ0k


 
 

 

Gospel Value  
of the Week 

 
COMPASSION 

Arohanui 

 

Perfect Love  
(Mary's Song) 

 

 
UPCOMING LITURGICAL 

CELEBRATIONS:  
Please join us. 

 
 
Tuesday 16 August, 
9.30am 
Solemnity of the 
Assumption of Mary - 
Holy Day of Obligation 
for NZ 
Whole School Mass   
combined with Holy Trinity    
Catholic School 
All welcome to join the school      
in this Mass celebration. 

 
 
I​nformation about The   
Assumption of Mary (please    
click on blue writing) 
Ave Maria reflective 
powerpoint 
 
Monday 22 August, 9am 
Liturgy for  
The Queenship of Mary 

 

 

St Anne’s School Feast Day Celebrations 
Grandparents Day - ​Wednesday 26 July 
Thank you to ALL grandparents, grandfriends, parents and               
family members who joined us for Mass, the cup of tea after                       
Mass, visited hubs throughout the day and watched the                 
concert that the students put on for you! We hope you all                       
enjoyed your day. 

 
CELEBRATING GRANDPARENTS DAY  

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 
 
Celebrating our St Anne’s Parish 
Feast Day - ​Sunday 30 July 
 
A huge ‘congratulations’ and thank you to Semisi Petelo, Tina 
Shore and the St Anne’s Parish Council for organising and 
coordinating the Parish Feast Day celebration in the hall.  
 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=glrQXIl_YNs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=glrQXIl_YNs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayz15mdkh5o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayz15mdkh5o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ayz15mdkh5o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U5_ymVazDxM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U5_ymVazDxM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_VkJEYkswSU8xS0E
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSUmFWbm1ZLWtoZU0


 
Info about The Queenship of 
Mary 
  
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM 
Sacrament - Hakarameta 
Family-Whanau book 
 
Catholic Community Links 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 
St Anne’s Parish Mass Time 
 

 
Disciple of the Week 
We would like to 
acknowledge Kiana for 
receiving the Disciple of the 
Week trophy in Week 2 for 
showing the face and hands 
of Jesus to another student 
by helping and showing 
kindness to them on the 
playground. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Students from St Anne’s Catholic School, presented items 
through their involvement in different groups within the 
Parish… 

  
 

  
 

Blessing from the 
Karl family 
 
A year ago yesterday, our beautiful 
Mrs Val Karl passed into the arms of 
our loving God. The Karl family 
visited our school’s Breakfast Club 
(a project that was dear to Mrs Karl’s 
heart).  Renamed ‘Val’s Breakfast’ in 
memory of Mrs Karl.  Then at 
assembly, Mr Ryan presented to Mrs 
Chung (our teacher looking after 
Breakfast Club) a cheque for $5000 
donation to go towards the club in 
honour of their beloved mother   
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3dM-xX4Vzao
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3dM-xX4Vzao
http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/


 

 

Principal 
Awards 

Well done to the following 
children who have 

received 
 
 
Aroha Reception 1,2 & 3: 
Andrea Zaia 
Zoe Judge 
Nathaniel Loremas 
 
Tika - Year 1 & 2: 
Matthew Khamis 
Dominic Nettilaus 
Nelle Villeran 
Tui Whittington 
 
Whakanui - Year 3 &4: 
Ethan Iosefo-Amoa 
Bolyn Gasio 
Suzanna Pome’e 
Sylvestru Antochi 
Fatima Talanoa 
 
Arohanui - Year 5 & 6: 
Pele Gillies 
 
Tumanako - Year 7 & 8: 
Crystal Nguyen 
Evie Profner 
 
St Anne’s School NEWS  

 Tumanako learners 
Josieana and Josephine 

front our  SAS News 
informing our school with 
some important reminders 

 
ST ANNE'S NEWS NOTICES 

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 

 
Celebrating our Achievements & Successes 

 
 
Meitaki maata​ to Miss Siluuga for 
receiving the Excellence Trophy in 
Week 2,  to celebrate her first year of 
her teaching career.  Miss Siluuga has 
shown excellence in teaching and 
learning, and has demonstrated her 
commitment to her pupils learning 
throughout the year.   
 

 

 
OUR UNSUNG HERO IS..... 
PLEASE CLICK HERE TO 
VIEW 

 
   

On Wednesday, 27 July,  St Anne’s 
Catholic School TravelWise Student 
Team, and Mrs Garvey from 
Auckland Transport, took part in a 
back to school travel safety campaign, outside our school. The purpose of this 
was to make the community aware of the need for drivers to slow down when 
there are children about. The TravelWise student team held placards up with 
very strong messages urging drivers to pay attention to the road rules around 
schools and stick to the 40kmh limit that applies. The girls were delighted to 
receive 292 positive acknowledgments in the form of waves smiles or “toots.” 
We will be taking part in another speed awareness campaign later in the term. 
Watch out for us!  In the meantime please remember ​SLOW DOWN AROUND 
SCHOOLS. 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_QVJGREZlSHhqQ28
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_QVJGREZlSHhqQ28
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_cDVYRnBzYkNqTDg
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_cDVYRnBzYkNqTDg
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_cDVYRnBzYkNqTDg


 

Upcoming Sports Fixtures: 
 ​Tuesday 15 August  
MPSSA - Manurewa Interschool 
Netball Tournament 
Year 5 & Year 6 Netball Teams 
Browns Road Netball Courts 

 

 

IRiSe Youth News 
iRiSe Youth completed the 
WYDAK17 (World Youth Day 
Auckland 2017) experience. We 
started out on Friday 14th July by 
hosting the PuaWai Youth group 
from Hokianga who stayed the 
weekend in the Whare. This 
amazing group of youth were led by 
Vanya and our very own Miss 
Jacobs.  
We engaged in fun, song, food and 
fellowship busing out to St Therese 
in Mangere for the South Regional 
Day on Saturday and finishing off 
by leading an hour of prayer, song, 
pilgrim walk, activities and mass at 
Auckland Cathedral and Victory 
center on Sunday.  
 
"Youth, you are the church of 
today". Let us be reminded that God 
walks with us learning from our 
past, living in our present and 
hoping in our future...with Christ". 
 
We also celebrated the feast day of 
St Anne’s together with our Parish, 
beginning with 10am mass, leading 
the rosary prayer and participated in 
items in the hall. There were a lot of 
smiles and cheer as each group 
performed.  
 
Upcoming Events: 
Youth Session - FRIDAY 11th 
August, 6:30pm - 8:30pm  
Open to 11 year olds through to 20+  
 
Sunday 13th August - MMMHelpers 
(Middlemore Mercy Helpers), 9am 
meet at Klounge. 
 
Youth Camp - FRIDAY 29TH 
SEPTEMBER Weekend... 
Any queries to:  
Regina Tofaeono 027 905 1016  
Tino Tofaeono 021 032 2835 
 

 
Saturday Netball Club 
The last two weeks of netball have been very eventful with more wins occurring and our 
very own Team Turquoise having their first win – Well done Team Turquoise!! 
The Future Ferns season has now ended and we 
would like to thank all players and parents for your 
support throughout this year.  The girls have 
developed really well with their netball skills and we 
have seen this year to be a successful one.  A 
friendly reminder to all Future Fern players, that 
uniforms are to be handed back into the school 
office (attention to Maara Tatari, or to be handed 
into to your Star Helper).  Special thanks to Ana 
Day, Vivian Pereira Dsor and Lotu Mafi for 
volunteering their time to support the Future Ferns for St.Annes as their Star Helpers.  The 
time and guidance you have provided to our young girls is greatly appreciated – Thank 
you!! 
With their only being 3 more games remaining in the season, nominations for awards are 
now open to nominate key individuals/teams for this year’s Papakura club netball Awards. 
The categories for the awards are: 

● Top Club 
● Coach of the year 
● Player of the year 
● Fair Play award (supportive parent) 

The St.Annes Netball Club would like to encourage all supporters to nominate.  You can 
find the nominations forms from the following site: 
http://www.papakuranetball.org.nz/awards/ 
Other key dates to be mindful of are: 

● 26/08/2017 Final Game of the season 
● 02/09/2017 Papakura Netball Club Prize giving (Junior and Intermediate 

teams) 
● 16/09/2017 St.Annes Netball Club Prize giving (Held at the Church Hall) 

NETBALL RESULTS - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 

Why is it good for my 
child to be bilingual? 
Being bilingual (speak two languages) 
means: 
 
 

● Your child has a better chance of understanding you...who you are                     
and who he/she is...and be proud of that 

● Your child will better understand your extended family and its                   
history 

● Your child has two worlds - your first/home language world and the                       
world of the second language 

● Language and culture are one...so your child will understand two                   
cultures better 

● Your child can better communicate with you and with older people                     
in your family 

● Your child gets the family’s language treasure or taonga 
● There are more opportunities in         

education and jobs later on         
...bilingual people are valuable to         
employers 

● Your child develops an ‘elastic’,         
thinking brain 

● Your child gets a warm, loving and             
enriched language from you,       
because it is your ‘comfortable’         
language 

 
YES...being a bilingual person is a treasure!!!!  

*Bilingual Snippets: A Resource and Guide for Schools written and produced by Jannie 
van Hees Faculty of Education, University of Auckland ©1996 Page 7 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1kx9ED0KdJFBDCmo09du9pGXxptGFdGuEGY4iuUvYILU


IRiSe YOUTH MINISTERING TO 
THE COMMUNITY - PLEASE 

CLICK TO VIEW 
 

School Uniform Shop  
 

Open every Wednesday 
8.30am-9.30am & 

2.00pm - 3.00pm only 
 

Attendance Dues 
Thank you to the many         
families who have already       
paid their accounts. Have you         
paid your Attendance Dues or         
set up a regular automatic         
payment? 

 
Our school bank account for 

Automatic Payments is 
12 3032 0129996 00 

Please include your child’s 
name as a reference. 

 
Payments can also be made 
at the school office by cash or 
EFTPOS. If you need to 
discuss your account please 
contact Mrs Sparks as soon 
as possible  
Ph 269 0023. 
 

 

 

Winners for Cookie Time   
 
Thank you so much to 
those who have 
supported the PTFA 
Cookie Time Fundraiser.   
13,600 cookies were 

sold, raising over $5,000.   
This will go towards our Shade 
Sail for the Junior Adventure 
Playground. 
Congratulations to our lucky 
winners who won $50 
Westfield/Smiggles voucher  

 
   ​COOKIE TIME WINNERS - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 
 

REMINDER:  
Quiz Night, Saturday 12 August 2017 @ 7pm 

 
Next PTFA meeting - Monday 14 August,  
Week 4.  Staff Room.  ALL MOST WELCOME 

 
 

 
 

 
 
This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community.  If you received this 
email unintentionally please click ​here​.  
To opt out of this mailing list please visit 
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout 

  

 

 

     

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B4gcLMkl8B27MnpCcnNFVGp6UDg
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B4gcLMkl8B27MnpCcnNFVGp6UDg
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B4gcLMkl8B27MnpCcnNFVGp6UDg
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1R5tQBgibze-4yf1UC0HShFpN82n09MZwEergAGktUrA
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

